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Through Committed Partnerships

               Enhancing Our Quality of Life

Highlights of September Events!!!

Chamber Voice



2017 GBCC Board of Directors
Executive Board

Terri Young                          505-864-4740
President,  BRECU

Roderick Storey                   505-865-6623
1st VP, NM Gas Co.

Anna Duran                        505-565-8400
2nd VP, SECU

Jennifer Hise                      505-864-1200
Treasurer,  CEMCO, Inc.

Carl Gallegos                      505-205-3910
Past President, BNSF

Board of Directors
Pete Armstrong                  505-864-2084
Member, Armstrong Services

Bobbi Chandler                    505-864-4472
Member, VCNB/Media 9

Luz Collins                           505-864-7401
Member,  Wells Fargo Banks, NM

Tom Greer                          505-916-5604
Member,  Fast Forward Property Management

Ray Vigil                            505-241-2529
Member, PNM Resources, Inc.

Robert Noblin                      505-864-4448
Member, Noblin Funeral Services

TBA
Ex-Officio, Belen Consolidated Schools

Jon Lechel                            505-925-8547
Ex-Officio, UNM-VC

Leona Vigil                            505-864-8221
Ex-Officio, City of Belen

Rhona Baca Espinoza            505-864-8091
Ex-Officio, Executive Director, GBCC

GBCC Office Team
JoElla Patterson
Membership Specialist, Office Manager

Emilio Carrejo
Student Volunteer
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9 11 Memorial Ceremony

 Happenings

Belen Eagles are 6-0  through the month
of September!!! They are ranked 2nd in
the state!!! Go Belen Eagles!!!

A beautiful 911 ceremony was held at the 911 Memorial Park in
Belen.  Gloria Sanchez does a wonderful job in  organizing the
event as well as Chief  Manny Garcia.  A beautiful solo of the
National Anthem was very moving and a tradition of solo by
Mike Silva on his saxophone.  The color guard was perfect and
professional and the crowd grows larger every year!!!!

Belen MainStreet Partnership’s Corazon de Belen
Community Garden Park was a host site for the recent
Garden Tour that went from  Tome to Belen.  The BMSP
Board worked diligently to get the garden ready for the tour.
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Greetings everyone,

 I want to extend a huge THANK YOU! To everyone who
participated in Rio Abajo last month.  We had our biggest
turnout ever.  The Car Show had 48 participants.  The food
was great and so was the entertainment.  Jaramillo
Vineyards and Fat Sat’s did a super job in the beer and wine
garden.  Everyone seemed to really enjoy themselves.  Our
next big event is the Gala Banquet on January 20th.  Please
save the date.  We’ll let you know when tickets are
available.
The Greater Belen Chamber of Commerce is here to serve
the people of the greater Belen area.  The office team
works hard to help our local businesses become successful.
They also promote our area by sending out relocation
packages to people who are considering moving here.  Have
you taken advantage of promoting your business or event
by sending a flyer to Rhona to add to the Chamber
Newsletter?  The Newsletter goes out to HUNDREDS of
people every month and is a terrific way to advertise what
you are doing.   Also, please consider attending a luncheon
or mix-n-mingle.  Everyone who attends gets the
opportunity to promote themselves and it is a great way to
meet new friends.   I hope to see you at our next
networking event.

Your Networking President,

Terri Young

BRECU



Woo Hoo!!! Wowee!!!
Rio Abajo Becker Street Festival celebrated its 14h
anniversary and was it a celebration.  Thousands of
people came out and celebrated great food, outstanding
music and participated in many wonderful events.  The
weather was challenging at times and we did have to shut
down two hours early but my heartfelt thanks to our
many sponsors, event organizers, vendors, volunteers and

our hardworking GBCC Board and Office Team.  This event was so successful
because our community and beyond support it year after year.  I send each and
everyone of you a big hug and THANK YOU seems like such a small word.  But
thank you just the same.  When we are successful with our fundraising events,
we are able to keep our membership dues low and affordable.  We are able to
serve you, our precious GBCC Family!

Our next networking event is coming up on Wednesday, November 1st  at the
Belen Art League on Becker Street in Belen.  It all begins at 5:30pm and it is
going to be a lovely evening.  They are bursting at the seams with beautiful art.

We are here for you always.  Thanks  for being our friends and supporters.
Blessings!!!
Rhona Baca Espinoza
Executive Director
GBCC
rhona@belenchamber.org
505-864-8091
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Greater  Belen Chamber of Commerce Office News

Rhona Baca Espinoza,
Executive Director of Greater
Belen Chamber of Commerce
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*New Members*
AC Disposal Services Inc.

We welcome Charles Montoya or AC
Disposal Services to our Chamber
Family!!! AC Disposal Services is the
largest locally owned solid waste
company in Valencia County.  They
have been servicing NM since 1992,
incorporating the company in 2007.
Currently, they offer  residential,
commercial, roll-offs and septic
pumping services.  They are licensed
and experienced and  qualified to have
such items as municipal solid waste,
construction  debris, contaminated
soil, sewer sludge and asbestos!
Recently, they were awarded the
contract to serve the Belen residents
for solid waste pickup!!! We are so
happy and congratulate Charles  and
his team for a job well done.
Welcome!!!! Www.acdisposal.org or
505-866-1010.

The Health Insurance Store

Welcome April Lujan of The
Health  Insurance Store!!!
Located at 821 Coors Blvd. NW in
Albuquerque, they can be
reached at 505-200-0069 or
www.GetYourBestPlan.com. April
wants to make sure that seniors
have their best supplement plan
as well!! Call April and let her
work for you.  Welcome April!!!
So happy to have you join us.

The 12th Annual Captain Tamara Long-
Archueleta Memorial Open Karate
Championships will take place on Saturday,
October 21st at 10:00am at Belen High School.
This is the 34rd Tournament hosted by Richard
and Cindy Long of Belen Goju Ryu Karate and
proceeds fund their Memorial Scholarship.
Hundreds of  participants will compete from all
over the southwest.  To date, with their Kick a
Thons and the Tamara Long-Archuleta
Scholarships they have helped others with a
total of more than $64,496.56!!!  They are our
stars in our community and we thank them for
making a difference in so many lives.
WooHoo!!!!!

Pilot Club of Belen is once again selling their
beautiful fresh wreaths for the holidays.  They are
taking orders through October 11th.  Wreaths will
be available for pick up the week before
Thanksgiving or for additional charge can be mailed
to out of town addresses.  They last at least two
months if hung outdoors.  They are gorgeous and
very inexpensive.  Call Kathy:  505-321-1042!!!

Hello Chamber Family!!!!

I would like to give you a WOO-
HOO..... The Wright Choice Learning
Center is officially a 5-Star
Program..... the staff are
awesome.  We are so excited.

Thank you,
Sandra Baca, owner



ARE YOU USING YOUR CHAMBER BENEFITS?
Insert your flyer in the Chamber Voice  and keep Chamber
Members advised of your promotions.

For information, call :

Workmen’s Compensation:

Financial Network Investment Corp.                      864-6675

Tabet Insurance                          864-2428

 Baker Insurance            864-7491

 Rio Grande Financial Network LLC                      865-3624

Medical Insurance Information:

  Baker Insurance Services                           864-7491

  Benefit Plus, Inc.                           450-4022

  Financial Network                           864-6675

  Rumley Financial Services                           864-9270

  Rio Grande Financial Network LLC                      865-3624

PAGE 6                                                                                              www.belenchamber.com

New Mexico
Water Service

Co.
401 Horner St.

Belen, NM
87002

Valencia Power,
LLC

55 Christine Dr.
Belen, NM

87002

Images by Rosa

Bar G Bar
Longhorn Ranch

1910 Highway 304
Belen, NM  87002

505-864-1220

Don Tripp
P.O. Box 1369

Socorro, NM  87801

Nino Trujillo & Co
P.O. Box 948

Belen, NM 87002
505861-5669

Anew on Main
121 S. Main St.

Belen, NM  87002
505-515-4661

Share N Care
Pharmacy

701 Dalies Ave.
Belen, NM  87002

505-864-7471

The Center for
Ageless Living

3216 Highway 47
Los Lunas, NM

87031
505-865-8813

Membership Renewals!!!!!!!!

Special Member Info

SEEDS FOR
SUCCESS

Watch Your Language

It means watching your everyday customer service language for
opportunities to make an impression. Three places to look are:

 Authenticity: Do your words sound like
a personal connection, or are they

corporate boilerplate?

 Positivity: Are you focusing on the best

part of an interaction, even when it's an

opportunity to improve?

 Memorability: Can you, in an

appropriate way, stop a customer in his
tracks with a particularly clever, funny or

meaningful phrase?
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September Member of the Month:  Paradigm
Physical Therapy and Wellness.

The Greater Belen Chamber is so pleased to honor
Donald Sanchez and Paradigm Physical Therapy and
Wellness.
Locally owned and operated, Paradigm Physical Therapy
and Wellness has served Los Lunas and Belen since
1996.  As of 2006, they are pleased to include Bernalillo
as their third clinic.  Paradigm states:
TREATMENTS – Our treatment approach uses highly
specific interventions derived from the evaluative
process and based on best evidence of practice. This may
include manual therapy,  therapeutic exercise,
neuromuscular re-education, proprioceptive training, and
comprehensive education.
We at the Chamber so appreciate their membership and
support year after year.  They are a mainstay and their
outstanding business practice is a true testament of why
they have been so  successful.

A Huge THANK YOU to Gary Jacobson and Mitchell
Theaters for being the bestest hosts!!!  They provided our

group with all the popcorn, nachos, drinks and a movie after
our program!! They were so helpful and wonderful and we
had a great time!!!! Everyone had an opportunity to talk

about their businesses!!  Such a nice event.

ED Rhona Espinoza, Donald Sanchez,
Paradigm and GBCC President Terri Young
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MORE  2016 RIO ABAJO
PICTURES



October
Breast Cancer

Awareness Month
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NOVEMBER UPCOMING EVENTS
 November 1st After Hours Event at Belen Art League:  5:30 pm
 November 25th:  Miracle on Main Street Festival and Parade

SEPTEMBER 2017 TOURISM CENTER ACTIVITY
INCOMING CALLS:  During the month of SEPTEMBER we recorded 1025 calls
WALK-INS/SIGN-INS:  We recorded 45 people from New Mexico and 4 from other States, France, and Canada walking into
the Chamber for information about events, services, maps, tourist info and directions to property.
DURING THE MONTH OF SEPTEMBER: We mailed 7 relocation packages.  We sent 12 New Mexico Magazine inquiries.
There were 7370 hits on the Chamber Web site.  And 400 regular visitors on the GBCC Facebook site!!!
Come visit our GBCC Facebook page!!!

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday
1 2 3 4 Luncheon

Belen Public
Library

5 6 7 Harvey
House Art Dis-
play

8 9 10 11 Pilot Club
of Belen
Meets

12 13 14 Dash on
the Ditch
H2Learning
Garden Show

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 Belen Goju
Ryu Tourney

22 23 24 GBCC
Board Meets

25 Belen
MainStreet
Partnership
Board meets

26 27 28

429 30 31 1 Mix & Mingle      2 3
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